
COUNCILMEMBER VIVIAN MORENO 

City of San Diego 

DATE: June 28, 2022 

Eighth District 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: Andy Hanan, City Auditor 

FROM: Councilmember Vivian More o 

I respectfully request that you consider the following performance audits for the coming year: 

• Performance Audit of Street Maintenance Practices

o The city's street maintenance program repairs hundreds of miles throughout the

city on an annual basis. It is unclear whether past asphalt overlay and sluny
sealing activity have been equitably spread out across all communities. A
performance audit of street maintenance equity should examine the following:

• Do underserved areas of the city, specifically those areas located in CDBG
census tracts or Climate Equity Index (CEI) areas, receive the same level
of street maintenance investment as more affluent areas?

• Are asphalt overlay projects, which are more expensive and in greater
demand, located in CDBG eligible census tracts and CEI areas at the same
rate as other areas of the city?

■ Is the city's policy towards how it considers addressing unimproved
streets throughout the city fair and equitable, as many are located in
underserved communities? How do other cities similar in size to San
Diego address unimproved streets and is the city's current policy best
practice?

• When work begins each year on the annual street maintenance program, is
maintenance work, such as sluny sealing, begun in targeted areas that






